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Paul Edwards, M.D.

Welcome to the summer 
edition of the department 
newsletter. It was so good to 
see many of our alumni at 
our first ever virtual Updates 
in Ophthalmology Alumni 
Education Day on May 22, 
2021. The presentations were 
excellent. Congratulations to 
our lectureship speakers and 
resident Barsky competitors. 

Welcome our new business director, Harry Kuo, who 
will begin June 7th. We also look forward to a new 
oculoplastic physician, Brittany Simmons, M.D. joining 
our department in August. 

Back orders in supply chain and other unforeseen 
delays have postponed the grand opening of the new 
Royal Oak facility. We are hopeful the clinic will be 
open sometime in October.

Congratulations to our graduating residents. They 
have all been accepted to very good fellowships. See 
page 8 for details.

I am very pleased to report that last year’s graduates 
passed their written and oral Boards and are now 
certified by the American Board of Medical Specialties 
(ABMS). All their test scores ranked higher than the 
national averages. This achievement is a testimony to 
our excellent residency program led by  
Dr. David Goldman. 

I would like to congratulate alumna, Zaiba Malik, M.D. 
on achieving the Top 100 Women in Ophthalmology 
recognition by The Ophthalmologist magazine. Please 
see the article on page 4.

In my last year as president of the Michigan Society 
of Eye Physicians and Surgeons (MiSEPS) I would like 
to remind the Senior Staff, Alumni and residents to 
register for the MiSEPS Annual Meeting to be held 
at the Grand Hotel on Mackinac Island July 8-10th. 
A robust scientific agenda has been planned by co-
chairs, David Crandall, MD and Amy Zhang, MD.  They 
are both alumni of our residency program.
https://www.miseps.org/category/events/

Wishing everyone a safe and healthy summer!

All the Best,
Paul A. Edwards, M.D.

https://www.miseps.org/category/events/
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RESIDENT UPDATE

David Goldman, M.D.

And with every class, it’s both difficult and 
exciting to see our residents graduate and begin 
the next stage in their careers.  Our 5 graduates 
for the class of 2021 include:  Sachin Gandhi 
(Glaucoma, University of Kentucky), Andre 
Aung (Neuro-Ophth, Emory University), Kevin 
Leikert (Glaucoma, Henry Ford), Anjali Badami 
(Cornea, Emory University), Shravani Mikkilineni 
(Oculoplastics, Oregon Health & Science 
University).

The 2021-22 academic season will, once again, 
include AUPO mandated virtual residency 
interviews for medical students.  Unlike last year, 
however, we will be afforded the opportunity to 
hold Open House visits for interested candidates.  
Unfortunately, the Open House visits are limited 
to 10 days in the middle of January, not the 
friendliest time of year for interested candidates 
visiting Detroit for the first time.  I intend to lean 
on our alumni base in major cities to possibly 
host an evening for interested candidates.  Even 
if they don’t get a chance to visit before deciding 
on their residency future, having the chance 
to meet our alumni and get a glimpse of what 
makes Henry Ford special can only help with 
attracting top talent.

With appreciation for your continued support of 
our residency program,

David Goldman, M.D.

As the end of the academic year 
quickly approaches, we prepare 
for our 2nd virtual graduation.  
Unlike last year, however, this 
year our staff and residents 
will be able to meet in-person 
after the graduation for a long 
overdue  “CDC appropriate 
after-party.” 

In these trying times HFH has gone to extremes 
to keep patients safe. The West Bloomfield office 
follows every rule to the T and keeps each patient and 
themselves above and beyond safe.

Sincerely,
Grateful Patient 

Noorulla Salma is very “educated.”  She knows her job 
and is very smart.  God bless her.

Sincerely,
Grateful Patient 

I had symptoms of a detached retina and Dr. Desai 
cancelled a personal activity he had planned and met 
me at his Troy office for an emergency appointment. 
He spent over an hour and a half examining my eyes 
and determined there was a small tear in my right 
retina. He then used a laser to “seal” or fix the tear. 
Absolutely outstanding medical assistance.

Sincerely,
Grateful Patient

This was the first time I was seen by Dr. Florek, he is 
my chosen replacement for Dr. Levine. Dr. Florek and 
his staff fit me in their busy schedule for a somewhat 
urgent issue.  Dr. Florek provided a thorough exam 
with explanations when needed. I am so pleased that 
Dr. Florek is my “new” opthalmologist.

Sincerely,
Grateful Patient

I would like to mention Rachel, Doctor Bansal’s tech. 
She is always wonderful to work with and talk to. She 
is friendly, professional, knowledgeable, and caring.

Sincerely,
Grateful Patient

  PATIENT STORIES
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PHILANTHROPY
The HFHS Center for Vision and Neuro Rehabilitation 
was gifted $25,000 (over 5 years).  The gift was 
presented by the family of a grateful patient 
of the Center and will be used to establish the 
VanDerWaerden Gross Family Fund for Low Vision 
Patient Care Assistance. The fund will provide vision 
rehabilitation equipment and devices to low income 
patients.

Mrs. Gross was a patient at the Low Vision Center 
from 2014 through 2019. She was evaluated by Dr. 
Lylas Mogk in the Grosse Pointe office.  She was 
appreciative of the training she received in her home 
from occupational therapists Annette Babinski, OTR/, 
CLVT and Michelle Buck, MS, OTR/L, CLVT.  Over the 
years, she benefitted from non-optical equipment 
such as gooseneck floor lamps, large print wall 
calendars, a high contrast large print telephone, and 
yellow glare filters.  She was also able to read using 
3.5x-6x magnifiers and a portable electronic magnifier 
called a Visolux closed circuit television.  Her family 
wanted to help patients with low vision who may 
have difficulty paying for devices. 

The fund will accept outside donations, which can be 
made through the HFHS Employee Giving Campaign.  
Please contact Dr. Anne Riddering or Maria 
Harrington for more information. 

Special thanks to the entire VanDerWaerden Gross 
Family.

ALUMNI

Updates in Ophthalmology Alumni Education Day 
was held on Saturday, May 22, 2021 on Zoom. Over 
110 Senior Staff, Alumni, Residents and technicians 
attended the virtual event. Dr. Stephen Kaufman 
was honored as the Distinguished Alumnus. The 
department was honored to have Dr. Ike Ahmed 
present the H. Sugar Lectureship and Dr. James Tsai 
present the Guyton Lectureship. Dr. Frank Nesi was 
this year’s Philip Hessburg Lecturer. Five residents 
presented lectures for the Barsky Competition. The 
winners will be announced at graduation.

Alumni Connection
Staying connected with our Alumni is 
very important to the Department of 
Ophthalmology.
With this in mind, please help us stay 
connected with you by keeping us informed of 
any contact information changes or updates in 
your journeys.
We also welcome pictures and stories to share 
with current staff and fellow alumni.
Please submit to Roseanne Horne, Program 
Coordinator, 313.936.1968, rhorne1@hfhs.org
or http://www.henryford.com/alumniupdate

mailto:rhorne1%40hfhs.org?subject=
mailto:or%20?subject=
http://www.henryford.com/alumniupdate
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ALUMNI (continued) 
Zaiba Malik is Medical Director 
at Medpace; Ophthalmologist/
CEO at EyeMD; and Clinical 
Assistant Professor at Wright 
State University, Boonshoft 
School of Medicine, Dayton, 
Ohio.

Our Department of 
Ophthalmology is proud of 
alumnae Zaiba Malik, M.D., who 
was recognized as of one 

of the most influential female figures in 
ophthalmology by The Ophthalmologist magazine. 
This year’s Power List in The Ophthalmologist 
proved to be extremely popular bringing in close 
to 1,200 nominations. The magazine states, “we 
hope that by shining a light on the achievements 
of female ophthalmologists and vision scientists, 
we can illustrate the valuable contributions they 
make, while highlighting some of the challenges they 
continue to face in their mission to advance the field.” 
Nominations were whittled down by an international 
panel of judges to the final Top 100 Women in 
Ophthalmology.

As stated by Dr. Malik, her proudest professional 
achievement is having established a portfolio career 
that allows her to continue to learn and be challenged 
daily. Also combining her various passions and 
interests to create a fulfilling career that is outside 
the box – but on her own terms. 

Dr. Malik is most happy travelling with her family, 
engaging in global health collaborations, taking 
long walks with hot coffee, creating art, and 
reading. She feels it is important to celebrate 
women in Ophthalmology because they are making 
contributions to the field and bringing new ideas 
and innovations to the global arena. Dr. Malik 
believes it is important to recognize achievements 
beyond traditional academic scholarship. She says, 
“Amplifying women’s efforts empowers more women 
– and men – to envision broader possibilities and 
create their own legacies.”

In addition to the Top 100 Women in Ophthalmology 
award, Dr. Malik was also recently honored with 
the Outstanding Women of Achievement award by 
the YWCA Hamilton, Ontario. This award honors 
women who have made an exceptional impact in the 
community and contribute to the YWCA Hamilton’s 
mission of eliminating racism and empowering 
women. Congratulations, Dr. Malik, on these well-
deserved accomplishments.

Zaiba Malik, M.D.

In honor and memory of Dr. J. David Carey, 
please consider a donation towards the              
JD Carey, M.D. Residency Endowment Fund in 
support of advancing education and training for 
Henry Ford ophthalmology residents, helping 
them develop the necessary skills to become 
world-class specialists, while simultaneously 
celebrating Dr. Carey’s lifetime of impact. 

To make a gift, please contact Maria Harrington, 
Senior Development Officer, at 313-874-6417 or 
via email mharrin2@hfhs.org or send gifts to: 
Henry Ford Development Office
1 Ford Place, 5A
Detroit, MI 48202 
or visit www.henryford.com/giving 

Dr. J. David Carey

http://mharrin2@hfhs.org
mailto:www.henryford.com/giving%20?subject=
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RESEARCH UPDATE
Bionics & Vision (B &V) 
Lab:
Dr. Srivastava (B & V postdoc) 
has recently completed 
assembly of his patch clamping 
rig and is debugging it with 
cultured neurons before 
progressing to mouse retina. 
With the completion of the 
patch clamp rig, work is now 
continuing to complete the 
sister, microelectrode array rig. 

Dr. Rathbun has recently submitted a manuscript for 
review in Visual Neuroscience based on his earlier 
work characterizing the electrical preferences of over 
two dozen different categories of retinal ganglion 
cells.

Bionics & Vision 

We have also partnered with Dr. Riddering in Visual 
Rehabilitation to test these tips with their patients. 
Contact Dr. Rathbun if you know someone who would 
like to try the tips out for themselves. 

VisionTech Team (VTT):
Smartphone Fundus Camera 
Bracket: The VTT has been 
developing its own bracket 
design to be universal to 
condensing lens size as well 
as smartphone specifications. 
After a review by the Innovation 
Institute, it was determined 
that the market and low
cost for this device will be insufficient to recover the 
investment necessary to patent it.  Nevertheless, 
we continue to refine our design and will make it 
available to beta testers this year.  Alternative designs 
from external inventors have also been produced by 
the VTT lab. One such design includes a ‘disposable’ 
lens. We have delivered some to interested parties 
and would love to give you your own bracket.  Please 
contact Dr. Rathbun to arrange a delivery.

version at a much lower cost and distribute it 
throughout the department.

White Cane Tips: As with the 
fundus camera bracket, it was 
determined that a patent was 
not financially viable.  We are 
now producing tips for use by 
the local blind community. 

Slitlamp Smartphone Adapter: 
We recently purchased 
an adapter that allows a 
smartphone to be used to take 
photos through a slitlamp. Dr. 
Desai’s assistant, Jeff Harting, is 
overseeing a trial program for 
this adapter, which costs over 
$200 commercially. We plan to 
produce our own 3D printed

has proven particularly popular with our High School 
team members.

Dr. Daniel Rathbun can be reached at  
drathbu2@hfhs.org. Alumni and departmental 
technicians are also encouraged to contact Dr. 
Rathbun with requests for the VTT.

Arduino Microcontroller 
Camp: Microcontrollers like 
the Arduino are credit card-
sized computers that connect 
sensors to actuators. They lie at 
the heart of robotics and much 
more. The VTT has been hosting 
a camp to learn the basics of 
using an Arduino for use in our 
inventions. This STEM outreach 
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Bithika Kheterpal, M.D.     Dr. Kheterpal will be celebrating her 
24th year at Henry Ford this August. During that time, she has been involved with the 
teaching and education of residents and students at every stage of their medical careers. 
She advises students interested in medical school, interviews prospective medical students 
for U of M, sits on multiple advisory Medical school and Ophthalmology boards and has 
even started a yoga program for medical students and residents. She also enjoys teaching 
surgery and instructing our department residents in the microsurgery lab.

Dr. Kheterpal attended the University of Michigan for her undergraduate degree,
medical school, and residency. She first became interested in Ophthalmology the first day at the slit lamp when 
Dr. Goldsmith, a retired ophthalmologist, demonstrated how to see the parts of the eye with the different 
types of illumination. 

Dr. Kheterpal thinks new instrumentation, medications and genetic interventions, as well as advances in 
simulation will improve the field of Ophthalmology in the future. She believes keeping a focus on the patients 
as people is very important. She realized how much she loves seeing her patients and colleagues when COVID 
closed the offices for two months. Dr. Kheterpal also enjoys gardening, yoga and her 3 adult children.

TEAM MEMBER PROFILES

Shimaya Hall   Customer service is a way of life for Shimaya Hall; she 
just wants to help people! Prior to starting her position as a CSR in 2019, Shimaya 
worked as a front desk clerk at a Marriott Hotel and did volunteer work within the 
Henry Ford Health System. She is currently attending the University of Michigan-
Dearborn as a biology pre-med major.

Shimaya says that making sure that the people she encounters have a really great 
experience is important to her, no matter what job position she is in. She is grateful 
for the wonderful bond she has made with the Ophthalmology team as well as the

relationships she has made with some of the patients she encounters.

COVID hit Shimaya’s household hard, with both her parents and little sister getting sick. It was a very 
trying period for her family. She is so grateful that they were able to overcome the illness and are now 
continuing to stay safe as best as they can.

As her co-workers and managers have noted, Shimaya has a big heart. She goes above and beyond in all 
that she does and tries to make sure others around her are happy even if she herself may be struggling. 

Shimaya is hoping to learn how to crochet. She really loves blankets and socks, especially if they are soft. 
She has already found some great yarn, and once she learns to crochet, she plans to make gifts for her 
four sisters. 
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(continued)

Kristin Cavazos, COT    Kristin Cavazos, lead technician at our 
Southfield Office, received her Associates of Science degree and COT certification 
at Henry Ford College. She continued her studies at Siena Heights University where 
she received her Bachelor of Science degree with a major in health studies and 
a minor in health care management. Throughout high school and college, Kristin 
worked at TPC Michigan golf club and was a nanny. On July 8, 2021 Kristin will 
celebrate two years working at Henry Ford. She is looking forward to the Royal Oak 
Ophthalmology clinic opening as she will be working there as well.

Although she originally wanted to pursue a career in respiratory therapy or education, after she attended 
a presentation on Henry Ford College’s COT program, she decided to apply. Kristin says that ever since 
she was a youngster, she always liked going to her Optometrist. 

Just as other fields of medicine are moving to find ways to accommodate patients using virtual visits and 
medicine, Kristin believes that Ophthalmologists will have to find ways to keep up while also ensuring 
that thorough examinations are occurring.

Kristin says it has been tough navigating the changes that COVID brought us over the past year. She is 
empathetic to patients that are still hesitant to come in for their office visits. As a team in Southfield, she 
says they make every effort to ensure a safe environment for their patients, so they feel secure during 
their visit.

This fall Kristin plans to pursue her graduate degree. She is also an avid runner and in October will be 
running her first marathon in the streets of Chicago alongside her dad!
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RESIDENTS

Andre Aung, M.D. 

Emory University
Atlanta, Georgia
Neuro-ophthalmology Fellowship

Anjali Badami, M.D. 

Emory University
Atlanta, Georgia
Cornea Fellowship

Sachin Gandhi, M.D. 

University of Kentucky
Lexington, Kentucky
Glaucoma Fellowship

Kevin Leikert, M.D. 

Henry Ford Hospital
Detroit, Michigan
Glaucoma Fellowship

Shravani Mikkilineni, M.D. 

Oregon Health and Science University
Portland, Oregon
Oculoplastic Fellowship

Congratulations to our residents on their 
graduation from our residency program. We wish 
them the best of luck in their new positions and 
fellowships.

Our graduating residents leave some final 
thoughts about their time at HFHS

The graduating class would like to thank the 
attendings, fellows, photographers, and support staff 
for making their four years so special. 

Sachin Gandhi, M.D. commented, “I cannot believe 
my residency at Henry Ford is almost over! I 
remember rotating as a medical student here and was 
amazed by the culture at Henry Ford Ophthalmology. 
I am grateful to all the staff who have taught me to 
be a better clinician and surgeon. I am proud to have 
trained here and look forward to visiting soon!”

Graduate Kevin Leikert, M.D. stated that the HFH 
program truly puts resident training as a priority. 
He commented, “I’ve been so grateful for my time 
here at Henry Ford because it has always felt like 
another family. It’s been evident since the first day 
that everyone here wants nothing but the best for us 
and will do everything they can to help us become 
the best ophthalmologists that we can be, while 
also making it clear that they want us to be the best 
people that we can be at the same time. My co-
residents have become my best friends and are stuck 
with me forever now. Thank you to everyone who has 
played a role in my time here, I’m looking forward 
to having one more.” Dr. Leikert will continue as a 
glaucoma fellow with department this coming year.

Andre Aung, M.D. can’t believe how fast the 4 years 
have gone by. He says he is, “so grateful for everyone 
in the department for all the support they give to 
all of us residents.” He also states that he could not 
have asked for better co-residents who have made 
these past few years so fun. He will remember the 
memories they have made forever.

Anjali Badami, M.D. says her four years at Henry Ford 
have been a part of her life she won’t ever forget. She 
is thankful for not only the training she received but 
also for the lifelong friends, colleagues, and mentors 
she had the good fortune to meet. 
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(continued) 

Kim Le, M.D.

VIRTUAL Mock Oral 
Boards

The residents of our 
department will be better 
prepared to take their Oral 
Boards after participating in the 
department’s first ever VIRTUAL 
Mock Oral Boards on May 7, 
2021. Led by Dr. Kim Le, and 
assisted by members of the

Senior Staff, the process ran smoother than expected 
considering the technological restrictions. Dr. Le 
thanked all those involved for their patience and 
cooperation. The feedback from the residents was 
very positive. Hopefully, the process will take place 
in-person next year.  

Spirit of Detroit
Award

Congratulations to all residents 
and fellows for their recognition 
by the Detroit City Council with 
the Spirit of Detroit Award for 
outstanding care and service to 
the citizens of Detroit through 
the pandemic.  The Spirit of 

Detroit Award was presented virtually by the City 
Council on May 4th.

The graduates would also like to thank Program 
Director, David Goldman, M.D. and Program 
Coordinator, Toni Haddad, for their support and hard 
work during these last four years, but especially 
during this challenging year of uncertainty. They 
commended Dr. Goldman for “keeping the residents 
safe and allowing them to move forward” during the 
COVID crisis.

Leroy Ekeh M.D. 

Baylor University
Baylor University Medical School

Mavis Gappy, M.D. 

Wayne State University                
Oakland University Medical School

Venkatkrish Kasetty M.D. 

Georgia Institute of Technology 
Augusta Medical College 

Nish Patel, M.D. 

University of Pennsylvania
University of Michigan Medical 
School

Christopher Sesi, M.D. 

University of Michigan
University of Michigan Medical 
School

Henry Ford Ophthalmology Class of  
2023-2024
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UPCOMING EVENTS

EyesOn Design 2021*

What:  Mark Your Calendars! Sunday, September 19, 
2021 is the new date for DIO’s 33rd Annual 
Celebration of Vehicle Design on the grounds 
of the Ford House, Grosse Pointe.

		 Moving the car show to the Fall gives all of us 
one last chance to view over 200 magnificent   
cars before the snow flies. 

When: Sunday, September 19, 2021
Where: Ford House
	  Grosse Pointe, MI
Information: eyesondesigncarshow.com

*Subject to HFHS/State of MI COVID restrictions at 
that time

http://eyesondesigncarshow.com
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(CONTINUED)
The New Henry Ford Medical Center -  
Royal Oak

The brand-new Henry Ford Medical Center –  
Royal Oak, opening in Fall 2021, will have services 
for every member of the family in a state-of-the-
art, downtown facility. The center will offer adult 
and pediatric primary care, a variety of specialty 
care services, ambulatory surgery and convenient 
deck parking. In Ophthalmology, the new facility 
will provide Comprehensive, Anterior Segment and 
Glaucoma services.  The department will also be 
developing a robust Lasik program within the clinical 
space located on the 6th floor.  Dr. Brian Florek will be 
leading the clinical operations and Dr. Kevin Everett 
will be leading the Lasik program.

NEWS AND NOTES

12th World Research Congress 

What: The Relationship between Neurobiology and 
Nano-Electronics Focusing on Artificial Vision

When: October 3-5, 2021
Where: TBD - Hybrid Event

The Detroit Institute of Ophthalmology, a division of 
the Henry Ford Health System Department of  
Ophthalmology, presents “The Eye and The Chip”. This 
12th Annual World Research Congress is dedicated to 
accelerating progress toward artificial vision via a  
visual neuro prosthetic device. We provide a format 
for the exchange of advances in device development,  
a venue to discuss surgical implantation techniques 
and operative challenges, and a platform for the  
presentation of clinical data obtained with devices 
currently available worldwide. 
For more information:  
www.henryford.com/theeyeandthechip or
Roseanne Horne at Rhorne1@hfhs.org or  
313-936-1968
 

Alumni Reception during AAO

What:  Henry Ford Health System Department of  
Ophthalmology Alumni Reception during AAO

When: Saturday, November 13, 2021
		  6:00 pm - 9:00pm
Where: Either virtually online or in-person in  
	  New Orleans
Information: Details to come

Henry Ford Ophthalmology showed their 
support for the Heartwalk

Members of the Detroit Institute of Ophthalmology 
Heart Walk team met on Belle Isle to complete 
their walk. The team raised $650 for the Heart Walk 
fundraiser. 

mailto:Rhorne1%40hfhs.org?subject=


Referring doctors can call the Henry Ford Referring Physician Office at 1-877-434-7470.
For assistance with scheduling an appointment, patients can call 1-800-363-7575.
For our optometry partners, Henry Ford OptimEyes, please call 1-800-EYE-CARE.
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CHAIR
Paul Edwards, M.D. (313) 771-7153

NEURO-OPHTHALMOLOGY
Poonam Bansal, M.D. (D, WB, TR)
Barry Skarf, M.D. (DB)

OCULAR ONCOLOGY
Uday Desai, M.D. (D, TR, WB)
Paul Edwards, M.D. (LV, D)
Christian George, M.D. (GP)
Thomas Hessburg, M.D. (GP, D, TA)
Swapna Vemuri, M.D. (SF, LK, D)

OPHTHALMIC IMAGING
All locations

OPHTHALMIC PLASTIC AND
RECONSTRUCTIVE SURGERY
Christian George, M.D. (GP)
Swapna Vemuri, M.D. (SF, LK, D)

OPTOMETRY/CONTACT LENSES
Ramanpal Deol, O.D. (GP, LV)
David Gourwitz, O.D. (GP)

ORTHOPTICS
Catarina Forty, CO, COA (DB, GP, WB)
Melanie Gutkowski, CO, COMT (D, GP, TR)

PEDIATRIC OPHTHALMOLOGY
Patrick Dennehy, M.D. (DB, D, GP, TR)
Kim Le, M.D. (DB, GP, WB)
Edward O’Malley, M.D. (GP)

REFRACTIVE SURGERY &
LASER VISION CORRECTION
Kevin Everett, M.D. (LK)
Lawrence Hamburger, M.D. (TR)
Lily Huang Van Laere, M.D. (SF)

RESEARCH, EDUCATION
& CLINICAL TRIALS
Gregory Auner, Ph.D.
David Crandall, M.D. 
Uday Desai, M.D.
Paul Edwards, M.D.
David Goldman, M.D.  
Philip C. Hessburg, M.D.
Thomas Hessburg, M.D.
Nauman Imami, M.D. 
Nitin Kumar, M.D.
Yue Li, M.D., Ph.D.
Edward O’Malley, M.D.
Daniel Rathbun, Ph.D.
                
RETINA AND VITREOUS/UVEITIS
Uday Desai, M.D. (D, TR)
Paul Edwards, M.D. (LV, D)
Abdualrahman Hamad, M.D. (WB, D)
Thomas Hessburg, M.D. (GP, D, TA)
Nitin Kumar, M.D. (DB, LK, TR)

VISION REHABILITATION
& SUPPORT GROUPS
Ramanpal Deol, O.D. (GP, LV, LK)
Susan Gormezano, O.D. (LV, SF)
Lylas Mogk, M.D. (GP, LV)
Anne Riddering, Ph.D. (GP, LV, LK)
Helen Clarren (DIO)

VISUAL ELECTROPHYSIOLOGY
AND PSYCHOPHYSICS
Paul Edwards, M.D. (D)
Barry Skarf, M.D. (D)

VISUAL FIELDS
All Locations

Bloomfield Township (BT). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(248) 319-6210 
Clinton Township (CT). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(586) 294-0120
Ford Road/Dearborn (DB). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(313) 562-8000
Detroit (D). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . (313) 916-2020
Detroit Institute of Ophthalmology. . . . . . . (313) 824-4710
Grosse Pointe (GP). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(313) 824-4800
Lakeside (LK). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(586) 247-5910
Lake Orion (LO). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(248) 693-3380

Livonia (LV). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(734) 523-8640
Royal Oak (RO). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Southfield (SF). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(248) 647-9790
Taylor (TA). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(734) 324-0996
Troy (TR). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(248) 544-3290
West Bloomfield (WB). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . (248) 661-5100
Westland (W). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(734) 427-5200

DIRECTOR
Harry Kuo (313) 771-7153

COMPREHENSIVE OPHTHALMOLOGY
Sejal Amin, M.D. (W, LV)
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